## OFFICE OF SELECTMEN, ASSESSORS AND OVERSEERS OF THE POOR

## Town of CORNISH, MAINE

Selectmen's meeting September 2, 1980

Present: Bill Hoxie, Ronnie Outhuse, Dr. DiBiaso, Marcia Pendexter

- I. Artisan's League--it was decided that the league would be charged \$25 per week for a total of \$75 for their summer art show. Marcia to get back in touch with Betty Drinkwater.
- II. This coming Friday there will be a meeting held in Hollis regarding the use of their dump for our ashes. Normantas' dump to close 9/6.
- Bill called George Carroll last Sat. to contact the commissioner of D.E.P. since we've received no response to letters or phone calls from their office. Hoxie also suggested the use of the old dump im the case of an emergency of the other dump closing before anything else is dome. Ronnie to call George carroll back.
- III. Tax rate set at \$14.00 per thousand dollars worth of valuation. Committment date set at Sept. 16th.
- IV. The 1979 General Assistance Guidelines were voted and accepted 3-0 in favor.
- V. It was decided that the chairs at the Town Hall will only be used there except for the school, and then they can only be used within the school.
- VI. If the old dump is opened the questions of manning and dats to be opened were discussed. Bill suggested that Bobby Carr could run the dump at a minimum wage per hour. It would be open daily for Garfield.
- VII. Question raised to Street light the alley behind the old Drug Store.

VIII. Warrant signed

TX. Meeting Adjourned

Marcia Pendexter, Sec't.